



EESCC Meeting Minutes

June 2nd, 2021
Virtual Meeting

Attendees: 13: Bert Jacobson, Bonnie and Jim Mueller, Keith Olsen, Tim and Peggy Steck, John Schmidt, Licia and Jerry Shultz, Hope Mueller, Lorin Wamsley, Jeffrey and Sarah Fields.

President, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 6:36 pm.

Secretary, Peggy Steck read the May 2021 meeting minutes. They were approved with one correction.

Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurer's report and it was approved as read.

Old Business

501(c)(3) Update – Licia - The June meeting will be on the 9th at 6:30pm. John Schmidt will send out the meeting invite. Licia and Jerry are going through pictures. Licia and Tim are working on web updates.

Event 1 & 2 Recap – Bert - Fantastic event. We adjusted the course a bit and it was much better than the last time at Roseburg. The Event 1 & 2 "2022" series entry drawing raised \$640 and the winner was Karen Drout. The popup blew over in the wind, which caused some damage to the fabric. Licia repaired it and will bring it to Event 3 & 4. Everyone had a great time.

Event 3 & 4 Planning – Bert – This event will be chaired by all. We'll reuse last years course. Hope will tow the Registration trailer; Mueller's will tow the timing trailer. Potties; two regular and one ADA and two wash station are ordered. Bert filled the gas tanks for the generators. Tim brought up that the Registration generator does not suck gas from the secondary tank and we need a better way to refill the generator. Bert said if he had known he would have fixed it, he will address it.

Setup is at 5pm or when Hope arrives. We will loosen the Covid protection rules. Vaccinated drivers can ride together, no more limiting to just family members. If the driver requests the passenger wear a mask, then passenger should comply. Registration will be open for walkup entrants. Bonnie reported that helmet will not have to be pre-reserved, but returned helmets should be set upside down so we know they need sanitized. Bonnie guessed there would be 70-80 entrants.

Larison/NHA – Bonnie – the meeting was last night. Sweeping with the big sweeper is scheduled for June 12th. The big road cleanup with all volunteers is scheduled for the 19th. Two of the fire extinguishers are empty and need refilled. All the red fire extinguishers need re-certified. Some discussion on whether this is necessary.

TSD Rally – Bonnie – No Simon, he sent Bonnie some notes to report on. The Richta Competitor app company will not charge us for this event. We all learned about using the Richta app and we all thought using the app was a good way to do the rally. There were more check points and you got instant feedback on how you were doing. There were 18 cars. Simon said he will do another one in 2022.

Event 5 & 6 Location – Lorin Wamsley – Hoodoo contacted Lorin and said we cannot have our event on the scheduled weekend of July 31st and Aug 1st. Willamette Pass has confirmed we can host the event there. The cost is \$1000 for the weekend, and there is discussing/negotiation of a car fee. No mention of camping fees. They want a signed agreement they are not liable for any damages caused by our event.

New Business:

Additional Agenda Items: (not already discussed above)

Bonnie – Since we are moving Event 5 & 6 to WP, if preregistered people report that they had planned on Hoodoo and can't make it to WP, should they get a refund if they ask. We decided they could have a credit for another event valid through 2022. Only if they ask.

Bert – fixed several things on the registration trailer, Tie downs anchors, etc. and he fixed the lights.

Keith, Peggy and Bonnie – Can we go back to sizzler starting in July. All approved. Peggy will contact the manager.

Newsletter release- A newsletter will be sent out a week or so after the event.

Homework Assignments

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Peggy Steck no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting.

June – Paula Loftin (volunteered by committee) **July** – Bonnie **August** – Jerry
September -

The meeting was adjourned at 7:41pm.